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12th April 2019

Dear Parents and Carers,

Well, another term has gone by – how quickly they pass!  We have been extremely busy again during our spring term, with your children continuing to work so hard, they are a real credit to themselves and you all.  I feel so lucky to work with such wonderful children every day, they really do make us all smile every day and are a true joy to work with. 

Maths is our main focus for development this year, and we have continued to work hard as a school to embed our new ‘Power Maths’ scheme, which is really helping to improve pupils’ maths skills.  We are just creating pictures of the characters to display in all classrooms, to remind pupils of the skills they will need as learners. The characters are Ash, Dexter, Astrid and Flo - ask your child which characters they are like and why.  

Also, to help us improve our maths skills, we have launched the online resource ‘Times Tables Rock Stars’, where pupils can practice these essential skills.  They have opportunities to use this resource in school, but can also access it at home.  Each week, the class with the most time on the site goes to the top of our in-school league-table.  Children are also able to challenge each other and their teachers on this site!  The top three children at the end of this term are Rhys L (Y6), Dawud B (Y6) and Muhammad M (Y3).   Well done to these children – come on girls, let’s get some of you up there to challenge the boys! 
There seems to have been a lot of dressing up this term to mark key events.  We were rock stars for the launch of TT rock stars, we came dressed as a word for our vocabulary parade on World Book Day, and wore red for Comic Relief.   Everyone has looked amazing on these occasions, and helped us to ensure that whilst we are rightly focussing hard on improving teaching and learning, we still manage to have some fun along the way!  Our Parents’ Forum are invaluable in feeding back the views of parents, and in response to feedback we try to limit any expense or stress associated with dressing up, so we hope that you can see that we always offer a simple option for dressing up, which won’t cost any money.  We were thrilled to receive a great deal of positive feedback from parents on our vocabulary parade, which  really helped us to focus on words in a simple way.  

Talking of our Parents’ Forum, they have been very busy, as always, this term.  They have been giving their feedback on our revised behaviour policy, and also helping us to review our attendance rewards and homework provision. They are now fully trained as reading volunteers and are regularly in school helping out with this vital role. A big thank you to them all for the time that they give to us.  If you would like to join the Parents’ Forum, please put a note in your child’s communication diary and we will get back to you. 

I have had the pleasure of attending a couple of events this term where our pupils have performed – we have had the ‘Passport to Dance’ Dance Extravaganza and City Music School’s ‘Night at the Musicals’.  As always, our pupils represented our school brilliantly on these occasions, and made us all so proud of them.  They worked so hard and were very brave to perform in front of such large audiences.  Thanks as always to parents, carers and staff for supporting and organising these events – we couldn’t do it without you.
We have also presented another 2 Community Hero awards – these are extremely special and are presented to pupils who have shown initiative to make a contribution towards our community.   These were presented this term to Evan H and his sister Eva-Grace at Hamilton.  This is in recognition of their response to the terrible fire in Stafford where 4 small children lost their lives.  Evan and Eva-Grace asked if our ESPRIT schools could teach further lessons on fire safety in the home, to help prevent any future tragedies such as this.  Well done Evan and Eva-Grace – what super community spirit!

We have been doing a great deal to help improve the standards of our teaching and learning, such as weekly staff training on embedding Power Maths, the teaching of GPaS (Grammar, Punctuation and Spelling) and improving our Quality First Teaching. We have also been visited by our chair of Trustees Mrs. Gaffney to check pupil progress in their maths books.  We continue to work with an outstanding school to improve our reading, writing and GPaS provision in Y6, and we have joined with a small group of primary schools to moderate writing in every year group.  All of these activities help to improve teacher subject knowledge and help us to check that our standards are improving, and that our assessment is accurate. I am delighted to say that we can definitely see improvements now coming through in all year groups, and we will continue to work very hard to ensure that all pupils reach their full potential. 

The vast majority of our pupils always look very smart in their uniform.  I would just like to remind parents of the importance of ensuring that pupils also wear their school PE kit, which is navy jogging bottoms, a navy hooded jumper (with academy logo) and a white T-shirt.   Black shorts may be worn in the summer and trainers can only be worn on PE days.  I have been meeting with local high school head teachers to discuss the importance of uniform and it is very important that pupils get into good habits of adhering to policy now. We will be checking that our high expectations regarding uniform are followed in the summer term.

Many thanks for all of your continued support, let’s hope for some lovely weather to enjoy over the Easter holiday.  
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Mrs S Carrigan
Academy Principal

PLEASE UPDATE THE ACADEMY OFFICE IF YOUR CONTACT DETAILS CHANGE
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